
 

ALASKA MENTAL HEALTH BOARD 

ADVISORY BOARD ON ALCOHOLISM AND DRUG ABUSE 
431 NORTH FRANKLIN STREET, SUITE 200 

JUNEAU, ALASKA 99801 

(907) 465-8920 

 

March 8, 2011 

 

Representative Chris Tuck 

Alaska State Capitol  

Room 426 

Juneau, Alaska 99801 

 

Re: Support for HB 49, Parents as Teachers  

 

Dear Representative Tuck, 

 

On behalf of the Alaska Mental Health Board and Advisory Board on Alcoholism and Drug 

Abuse, I express our support for the Parents as Teachers program and HB 69. The key to 

preventing the many individual, family, and community problems associated with mental health 

and substance use disorders is prevention and early intervention. Strengthening young families 

so that they raise strong and resilient children is an excellent form of prevention. 

 

We support HB 49 because it would provide support to families as they raise their children and 

prepare them for academic success. Certified parent educators provide information and tools to 

parents to help them help their children reach their full potential. This program educates and 

empowers parents to engage with their children in everyday ways that will enhance their early 

development. It provides personalized family-oriented supports that help young parents provide a 

safe appropriate environment in which their children can grow. Parent educators can connect 

parents to appropriate community resources to help address risk factors for domestic violence 

and help parents learn healthy ways to communicate with their children and each other. 

 

We appreciate your and your co-sponsors’ work on behalf of Alaska’s children, and encourage 

establishment of a Parents as Teachers program. 

 

               Sincerely, 

 

 

 

J. Kate Burkhart     

 Executive Director 

 

 

cc: Representative Kawasaki 

 Representative Gara 

 Representative Petersen 

 Representative Gruenberg 

 Representative Munoz 
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